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October 16, 2007

VIA EMAIL

Ms. Kirsten Walli
Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

P.O. Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street

Toronto, Ontario  M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re:
Union’s Reply to the City of Kitchener’s Objection to Union’s Confidentiality Claim


EB-2007-0717

Mr. Thompson has kindly brought to my attention the letters of Union and Lanxess sent yesterday which I appear to have deleted in a fit of wishful thinking.  Having now read these letters, the concerns of the City of Kitchener remain the same; that is, that, without disclosure of each of the contract parameters and the assumptions underpinning those parameters (monthly and annual forecasts of gas use and daily demand), Kitchener has no way of knowing whether the contract has or does not have a bearing on it or whether the principles of fair and non-discriminatory regulation are met.  In short, it is submitted that disclosure is necessary for a fair regulatory hearing.

By way of compromise, Kitchener is willing to hold its objection in abeyance if disclosure of the contract is made to it.  In this event, Kitchener (Mr. Gruenbauer and the writer) are willing to execute the usual confidentiality undertaking.  If, after examining the contract, Kitchener is satisfied that the contract has no bearing on it or on the interests of regulation generally then it will of course withdraw its objection.

Yours truly,

RYDER WRIGHT BLAIR & HOLMES LLP

“Alick Ryder”
J. Alick Ryder, Q.C.

/rg

cc:
Chris Ripley, Union Gas Limited, via email



Terry Furlotte, Technical Goods & Spare Parts, via fax
Jim Gruenbauer, City of Kitchener, via email

All parties, via email

